
                 

 

   

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

 

Entrance Antiphon     
I am the salvation of the people, says the Lord. 
Should they cry to me in any distress, 
I will hear them and I will be their Lord for ever. 
 

First Reading    Wisdom  2:12, 17-20 
 

Responsorial Psalm    Psalms  53:3-6, 8.    R. v. 6 
 

R.  The Lord upholds my life. 
 

O God, save me by your name; 
by your power, uphold my cause. 
O God, hear my prayer; 
Listen to the words of my mouth.      R. 
 
 

For proud men have risen against me, 
ruthless men seek my life. 
They have no regard for God.      R. 
 
 

But I have God for my help. 
The Lord upholds my life. 
I will sacrifice to you with willing heart 
and praise your name for it is good.      R. 
 
 

Second Reading    James  3:16-4: 3 
 

Gospel Acclamation      2 Thessalonians  2:14 
 

Alleluia, alleluia!  
God has called us with the gospel 
to share in the glory of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel    Mark  9:30-37 
 

Communion Antiphon     Psalms  118:4-5 
 

You have laid down your precepts to be carefully kept; 
may my ways be firm in keeping your statutes. 

25th  Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B 18th / 19th September 2021 

The Son of Man will be delivered into the hands of humanity… 
All who wish to be first must make themselves the servants of all. 

PLEASE NOTE 
Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken home with you to ensure we adhere 

to COVID-19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT leave it behind after Mass has concluded. 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Tue to Fri 
 

Finance & WHS Officer  

Karen Taylor  -  Monday 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow  

& Roger Worth 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tuesday to Friday 8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Catechism 

Sr. Mary Jasmine 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

 

Love heals 

SEPTEMBER IS CATHOLIC CHARITIES MONTH 
Envelopes are available at the door of the Church or make a donation online at  
www.adelaide.catholic.org.au or via Catholic Charities Appeal, Reply Paid 912, Adelaide SA 
5001.    You can also give via the Find a Mass App. Catholic Charities has been added to the 
giving section, donations via Debit or Credit Card of more than $2- are Tax Deductable  
using a debit or credit card. Donations of more than $2 are tax deductible 
using a debit or credit card. Donations of more than $2 are tax deductible  
Charities has been added to the giving section, enabling people to make donations  
using a debit or credit card. Donations of more than $2 are tax deductible 



 

 

Information desk 

Rosters for 25/26 Sept 2021 – 

26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Time      Commentator / Reader          
6:30 pm  Josh Page 

 Chris Platten, Giulia Giuliani 
9:30am Terence Yeow 
  Sandy Mazzarolo, Sheila Hoogland 
Childrens Liturgy: Evangelin and Jessie 
Count Team No: 2 Frank Mazzarolo, Sandy Mazzarolo, 

 Terry Pickering, Christine Holmes 
Altar:   Mon. 6 September to Sun 3rd October 
  Sarita Ingham & Bronwyn Gleeson 
All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes before the start time 
and report to the commentator for that mass 

The Covid-19 plan:  
We are currently Level 1: with some additional Restrictions 
Places of worship must be supervised by, and be clearly identified 
as, a COVID Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided a QR 
Code.  This code is to be scanned using the MySAGov phone app 
or using the camera on your smart phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external wall 
of the church.  If you do not have a smart phone, please complete 
the Contact Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. As of August 12, seating restrictions are as follows 
3 person per 4 square metres.  
4. MASKS are mandatory for shared indoor public places so 
EVERYONE MUST wear a Face Mask while inside the Church.  The 
Celebrant is permitted to remove their mask while saying Mass. 
5. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
6. Everyone must take reasonable steps to maintain 1.5m 
physical distancing at all times.  People from the same household 
may sit together.  Please keep the social distancing requirement 
when processing for Holy Communion and when leaving the 
Church after Mass.  
7. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have been 
sitting/kneeling in the pews and use the sanitizing gel provided 
on your way out.  
8. Please follow the ENTRY and EXIT rules. 
9. If you are unwell please consider the health of our community 
and stay home until you are better.  
10. As of September 9, Funerals & Weddings are now capped at 
150 people but must have an independent COVID Marshal if 
more than 50 people are in attendance. 
 
Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly appreciated. 

Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

 

THANK YOU  
We offer our thanks to everyone who volunteers 
their time to do the many jobs around the Church 
that keep everything going smoothly and looking 
good. 

This week we would especially like to thank everyone who has been out 
in our gardens both recently and in an ongoing capacity.  Keeping our 
carpark area looking good, and re-establishing the side garden & the 
new roses in front of the office all take time and dedication.  Thank you 
to Chris & Kerron Gillen, Dolores Arboit and Richard Dale for your time 
and efforts.  We will all get to enjoy the fruits of your labour.  Thank you 
also to the Parishioners who represented Tranmere at the Diocesan 
Assembly this weekend & will again at Thursday’s final session. 

SIGNIFICANT WEDDING ANNIVERSARY’S 
We congratulate everyone who chose the path of Marriage and 
pray it may be a long, happy and fruitful one.  Today we especially 
congratulate all those celebrating a Significant Wedding 
Anniversary in 2021 but especially the members of our Parish 
celebrating with us this weekend. 

Congratulations to 

Michael & Dorothy Pierce  - 50 Years in January 

Andrew & Gail Gaal - 50 Years in October 

Christopher & Karen Taylor - 40 Years in November 

Terence & Grace Yeow - 25 Years in December 

Aloysius & Evangelin Achusiogu - 20 Years in December 

Multicultural Mass –107th World Day of Migrants and Refugees 
Sun. Sept. 26 at 2.30pm in St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral, Adelaide 
Each year, we come together on the last Sunday of September to pray especially 
for migrants and refugees in Australia and around the world. This year in our 
Archdiocese, we celebrate this special event with a Multicultural Mass. The Mass 
will be livestreamed on the Archdiocesan website as there is reduced capacity in 
the Cathedral.     https://adelaide.catholic.org.au/ 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
Anniversary: Arduino Ferraro, Grazia Maria Salerno and all 
the deceased relatives and friends of our Parishioners 
Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them; present them to God the Most High.  

Sick: We also pray for the sick members of our Parish and their family 
and friends.     

Sunday Collection   12th September 2021 
First Collection  $ 511.10  
Second Collection    
Envelopes  $ 555.00 
Open Plate  $ 238.75 
Electronic Giving  $ 107.50 
Parish Account Total    $ 901.25 

POST DIOCESAN ASSEMBLY GATHERING 
This Thursday September 23, 2021, Diocesan Assembly participants will 
gather at the Capri Theatre, Goodwood, for the final session of the 
Diocesan Assembly, which in essence wraps up the gathering and makes 
clear the pathway forward.  
You are invited to join online via the following live stream link – 
https://youtube/_otk07w-SI0  

  

CWL   -   Tranmere CWL meets  1.30pm this Monday Sept 20 at 17 West Tce. 
Kensington Gardens.  Fundraiser for Hutt St/Catherine House 

Download at - thekidsbulletin.com

PLANNED  GIVING – DIRECT DEBITS / CREDIT CARD DONATIONS– 
At the end of this month the Archdiocese is changing banking systems, 
so you may see a slight change in what appears on your statement.  You 
may also be contacted by the Parish Office to confirm your details  

https://adelaide.catholic.org.au/
https://youtube/_otk07w-SI0

